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MINUTES OF ESCONDIDO YOUTH BASEBALL BOARD MEETING

The Board of Directors of the Escondido Youth Baseball held a meeting at the following time, date, and place:

Time:  6:00 PM
Date:  Thursday, January 8, 2015
Place:  Brian’s Office

Executive Board members in attendance were: Sandy Taylor, Jim Bloom, Brian Dowling and Jenn Castro

Other Board members in attendance were: Leo Sartwell, Allan Clark, Marc Correll, Dean Faulkner, Chris McConnell, Paul Woolsey, Mechele Cook (phone), Krista Williams, Jim Coyle. 

Meeting called to order:  6:12 PM

(1)Minutes –

The minutes of the previous meeting, dated Dec. 18th were presented. Paul Woolsey moved to approve the minutes as presented. Chris McConnell seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote. 
11- yes, 0- no, 1- abstain

(2) Registrations-

 Our registrations seem to be on track for about what we normally have at this time. Our current registration numbers broken down by division are:
Shetland – 70
Pinto – 51
Mustang – 36
Bronco – 17
Pony – 10
Morgan – 8

We have had some players come over from both the Valley Center and Poway Little Leagues.

We have an on-site registration coming up at Dick’s on Sat. 1/10 from 10am-1pm, we need people there to help. Krista Williams and Jim Bloom both said that they’d be there to help out with the registrations. We will also have on-site registrations at both the Coaches Clinic on 1/11 and at the Kid’s Baseball Skills Clinic on 1/17. We need lots of help at the Kid’s Clinic, so plan on being there to help out. 

We have had a lot of people volunteer to be Managers for the Mustang division, more potential Managers than potential teams. We still need to find a Manager for Pony and Shetland divisions. It looks like we have enough Managers for the Pinto and Bronco divisions. We will vote on the Managers at our next meeting. 
 


(3) Upcoming Events-


We have the Dick’s On-Site Registrations on Sat. Jan. 10th from 10am-1pm.

We will also be having an Umpires Clinic on Sat. Jan 10th from 1-2:30pm at Kit Carson. This clinic is mandatory for all Jr. Umpires. If for some reason a Jr. Umpire can’t be there, they need to contact Sandy ASAP to make arrangements. 

Coaches Clinic is on Sun. Jan. 11th from 1-3pm at Kit Carson. Kevin Sullivan will be there to go over drills and basic fundamentals for practices. 

We will have a Kid’s Baseball Skills Clinic on Sat. Jan. 17th, ages 4-8 from 10am-12pm and ages 9-14 from 1:30-3:30, with warm-ups beginning at 1pm. Kevin Sullivan and the SPHS Baseball Team will be running the clinic. We will also have on-site registrations at the fields too. 

Try-outs will be Sat. Jan. 24th. Sandy emailed out a tentative schedule for that day:
Pinto (2 hrs) – 9-11am
Mustang (3hrs) – 11:30am-2:30 pm
Bronco (1 hr) – 3-4pm
Pony – 4-4:30 pm

Sandy reported that she had to send an email to the city about the rugby teams that practice on neighboring fields. Tony found where they had tampered with one of our faucets and had flooded the Mustang field. The field will be ok, it just needs to dry out. 




(4) Scholarships– 

Children In Need SD does sports related scholarships for families in need here in San Diego. Any family needing financial assistance will be directed to contact Children In Need SD. Usually Children In Need SD gives the family $100/child that we then accept as full payment on their registration fees. If for some reason that Children In Need SD doesn’t give them the $100/child scholarship, they can then pay the $100/child fee out of their pocket and we’ll accept that as payment in full for their registration. 


(5) Pony Field– 

The pitching mound needs to ordered and constructed. Jim Coyle was able to work out a fantastic deal with his son’s pitching coach to make us a pitching mound for less than most of the other quotes. Sandy said that she was quoted $725 for the mound, but it may cost a little more due to the dimensions changing slightly. Jim Bloom moved that we spend no more than $900 for the pitching mound. Paul Woolsey seconded the motion. The motion was approved by vote. 

12 – yes, 0 – no, 0 – abstain


Sandy got a quote from Frontier Fence for the fencing around the Pony Field for about $7700 for all of the labor and supplies. This was more than she was expecting. We are waiting for another quote from Paradise Fence. Marc Correll said that he might be able to work a deal with Frontier Fence to see about getting that quote from them dropped a little bit. Paul Woolsey suggested that we raise the fence on the Bronco Field so that balls don’t go flying over that fence and hit either spectators in the bleachers on the Pony Field or don’t end up interrupting the Pony game. 

Sandy met with Mike Calhoun and he said that we can’t do all of the netting that we had wanted at this time, but that we can do something similar to what EGSL has. He also suggested that we do it in sections as opposed to all at one time, to help spread out the cost. Mike has all the dimensions and is working on a quote. It was suggested that we do the area between the Mustang and Bronco fields first. It is unsure if the netting will be hung by the season opener. 



(6) Opening Night:

We have the carnival group that came last year coming again to run the carnival games. We will also have the Homerun Derby going that night too. Sandy asked if anyone knew anyone who worked for a rental company and could get us a deal on lights for that night. Sandy said that she’d check with Pauley and other various rental companies to get quotes on lights for that night. 

Sandy reported that she had written to Disney asking for any donations and that they donated 4 park hopper tix to Disneyland & California Adventure. Those tix will be use at the basket auction for the board to have their own basket to donate. 

(7) Equipment:

Allan reported that Kristy went through the shed and inventoried all the game equipment that we have in there. There are still a lot of coach’s bags missing. We only have 7 sets of Shetland gear. We are missing almost all of our catcher’s gloves. We only have a few left. We will need to purchase more gear before the season starts. It was suggested that for Pinto, instead of buying new catcher’s gloves for each team, to just put a couple in the jobox and it be the responsibility of the coaches to return them with the other gear after the games or to have the umpires check out the gloves before the games when they check out their clickers, gear and get the balls for the game. We will need 10 new sets of catcher’s gear. It was recommended that we divide that up and do 5 new sets of gear for Mustang and 5 new sets for Bronco/Pony. Allan also said that the masks are all worn out and we will need to get new masks. 





(8) Snack Bar:

The new grill has been purchased and just needs to be picked up at Home Depot. We also need to look into buying a new fryer for the Snack Bar. Sandy said that she talked to Tony and he knows a place where we might be able to donate or sell the old fryer. 


(9) Changes to P&P’s:

We discussed and voted on all changes made to the Policies & Procedures. All changes were discussed and then voted on accordingly. All approved changes will be adjusted in the Policies & Procedures Manual. The only proposed change not discussed and voted on was to have double elimination for all divisions in the playoff tournament. It was decided to table that discussion and decide on that later after we see how many teams we have total, how many rainy days we have to make up during the season, and if we have time in the calendar at the end of the season to accommodate a double elimination. 




[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting was adjourned at 9:45 pm
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Minutes ratified on this______day of_________________________, 2014.				
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